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FEATURING:

For the next couple of months,
the Town of Melita Council and
Staff will each be featured in
the Town of Melita Newsletter,
giving everyone a little “Getting
to Know Me” write up. 

Mayor Bill Holden will be our
fearless leader for the Council
members and Breigh Crepeele,
CAO will be first for staff. 

Enjoy!!

February 12th
Father/Daughter Ball
Valentines @ The Strand Theatre

February 14th
Lion's Club Valentine's Supper

UPCOMING EVENTS

MAYOR BILL HOLDEN
I grew up in Napinka 
and attended school there 
until Grade 8 and then
high school at MCI, 
Graduation Class of 1972. 
I moved to Melita in 1979. 
I have been married to 
Marilyn (Lewis) for 46 and 
a half year. 
We have three children Evan (Dana) who lives in
Souris, Jason (Alicia) in Winnipeg and Lisa (Jason)
Bird of Lyleton. Proud grandparents to our five
grandchildren; Liam, Nathan, Charleigh, Lane &
Karter.
I’ve been in Council since 2010 and I’m currently
on my third term as Mayor. I worked for C.P. Rail
for 37 years and retired in 2009.  Marilyn and I
previously owned and operated The Strand
Theatre for 35 years.

MAYOR'S MESSAGE
Once again we are still busy working on the
2023 Budget and budget related projects. 
We are also beginning a new Water Rate
Study along with updating Policies & By-
Laws. 
Public Works are busy with snow removal &
sanding. Please help them out by making
sure vehicles are not parked on streets if not
in use.

“COFFEE WITH MAYOR”
Starting February 15th  @ 9:00 AM 

COUNCIL CHAMBERS

If you have any questions, concerns or requests,
please stop by.  If you are new to Town and want to

drop in and introduce yourself please join me!!!!

FEBRUARY ACTIVITIES
Feb 8th - Blood Pressure 1 to 3pm
Feb 10th - Trivia @ 2pm
Feb 14th - Lunch & ERIK Presentation 
                                      @ 11:30am
             - Exercises @ 2pm
Feb 15th - Afternoon Movie @ 2pm          

"Tales of a Turtle Mountain Trapper" 
Feb 17th - Card Bingo @ 2pm
Feb 21st - Exercises @ 2pm
Feb 22nd - Monthly Tea - 2 to 4pm
Feb 24th - Hangman @ 2pm
Feb 28th - Exercises @ 2pm
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 NEXT DEADLINE:
MARCH 6TH, 2023 @ 11AM



Please Submit to:

admin@melitamb.ca
office@melitamb.ca

Senior Services of 
Antler River

FEBRUARY 2023



Over the past 4 years (2019 – 2022), despite the challenges, your Melita Health
Auxiliary has been actively dedicated to your service and we thank the community
for their support.  Our work continues.

Thank you to the following donors: 
Donor’s Choice
Melita & Area Jam and Dance 
Melita Health Centre 
Staff Ways and Means 
Melita Health Inc 
Aileen Tucker 
Neale and Gail Daniels

Thank you as well to folks who thought to 
make a Memorial Donation in the name of 
loved ones. 
Over the four year period we received 
donations from 38 individuals.

Telehealth $10,680 
Bursaries/Scholarships $13,200 
Cryogun (Clinic) $1,128
Doppler sound machine (Clinic) $1,375
PCH Summer Plants $900 
PCH Resident Xmas Hair Cuts $1,380
Seniors’ directory (public) $1,000 
Fire Department Radios $2,000
Blender (Hospital Kitchen) $2,261
Christmas Flowers - Hosp. Patients $117
Christmas Oranges (For Staff) $116 
PCH Treats $144
Nurses’ week Flowers $101 
TV Tables (PCH) $40 
ERIK kits (public) $100

With your generous donations, we have
been able to purchase the following:

The PCH Residents and Staff would
like to send a Special Thank You to
the Health Auxiliary Ladies for the
Little & Big Items they Purchased for
the PCH, such as Flowers for the
Patio and all the volunteer hours
every 1st & 3rd Wednesday of each
month.  

THANK YOU

Hello Everyone,
My name is Breigh Crepeele, Chief Administrative Officer for the Town. 
For those of you who might not know me very well, I thought I would start out
first with a little childhood back ground. My wonderful parents are Don and Bard
Williams of Medora and I have two younger siblings, Laura and Jess. 
We went to school in Deloraine, but spent a lot of time in Melita at the curling
rink, pool, farmers markets, ball diamonds and you might just be able to pick me
out in a couple of the Melita Ringette team photos up on the wall at the rink.
After school I went off to ACC then University and graduated with a Bachelors of
Business Administration.
My first experience working for a Municipality came in the summer of 2002 when
I came home for the summer to work the Town of Deloraine as a Green Team
student.  During that summer I started dating my future husband, Sheldon
Crepeele (but most people know him as Benny). While finishing up my University
degree I was also able to accept a term position with the Town and experienced
the administrative side. It wasn’t until 2008 when I was able to get back in
municipal government full time. Since then, I have got my Certificate in Manitoba
Municipal Administration, experienced amalgamation, changed municipalities
and now experiencing my first year as CAO for the Town of Melita. 
When I’m not working in Melita, you can find me running my three amazing
children to either a skating rink, ball diamond, volleyball court or golf course.
Danee is age 16, and last summer she worked at the Melita Pool and possibly
taught your kids swimming lessons. Addison just turned 14 last month and she
will be playing in the U15 Hockey Provincials in Melita, March 3rd to 5th, with the
Deloraine/Hartney Boys. Rhett will be 9 this month and he's busy with hockey
this winter and having his sisters wrapped around his little finger.
Please feel free to reach out at anytime with questions, concerns or ideas for
Melita.  
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ZONE 1
Garbage
Feb. 2nd & 16th
Recycling
Feb. 7th & 21st

ZONE 2
Garbage
Feb. 9th & 23rd
Recycling
Feb. 14th & 28th

MELITA HEALTH CENTRE

Public Reminders:
Any outstanding water bills from 90

days or more past due will be
transferred to taxes

Thank YouThank You
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